
Western Slope Reining Horse Association 
Board Meeting Minutes 

May 25, 2021 

 
Present: Ray Stephenson, Bub Poplin, Cody Stark, Darlyne Woodward, Martha Grimes, Gary Vickrey, 
Leigh Taylor, Desiree Hardin, Janet Pearcey, Kelsey Rhyne, Kjersten Davis. 

 

This meeting of WSRHA was held via Zoom on May 25, 2021 at 6:30 pm. 

 

Minutes: Need to update treasure’s report to $1,255.00 for insurance.     

Minute were moved for by Janet Pearcey and seconded by Ray Stephenson. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Janet Pearcey reported that we are in the black for the Spring Spectacular, walking 
away with roughly $6,000.00.  With that being said that brings our bank account to about $73,400.   

 

Points of Conversation: 

There was a concern about late fees brought up.  After a lengthy discussion and the board being very split 
on this topic, Kelsey Rhyne made a motion to dismiss late fees at all upcoming events in 2021.  The motion 
was approved.   

Will have a short meeting in the next week or so to discuss 2022 show dates. 

 

Committee Reports 

Show Committee:  

Would like to explore the advertisement opportunities 

Spring Spectacular 

The show went over very well.  It did not lose any money.   

June Schooling/Jackpot 



The paid warm up portion will begin at 10am.  Martha Grimes is going to secretary for the day.  Cody Stark 
is going to judge the jackpot portion and bring a scribe.  Gary Vickrey did make a motion for the board to 
approve a porta potty for the day.  It was motioned for by Kelsey Rhyne and seconded by Ray Stephenson.   

 

Summer Sizzler 

The show bill, the move in day of July 7th were approved by the board.   

Award Committee: 

We are covered on trophies for the Summer Sizzler.  Bub Poplin donated 2 Morrisons to prevent the club 
from having to purchase them.   

Martha Grimes spoke with Tim Bauer at the Spring Spectacular about year end awards; he is supposed to 
be gathering some ideas.   

Sponsorship Committee 

Delta Health has come on as a sponsor, in addition to keep gathering more sponsors.   

Youth Committee 

The selling of sweatshirts and t-shirts did make money.  Looking forward to continuing selling them at 
upcoming events.   

Website 

Updates are still continuing.  Would like to get more and more around the show pictures uploaded.    

 

 

 

Kelsey Rhyne made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Martha Grimes at 6:51 pm.   

    


